HILTON HEAD PLANTATION PROPERTY OWNER’S
ASSOCTATION
SECURITY AND SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING
MINUTES

February 10,2022

OPENING: The chairperson called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM on February 10, 2022, at the
POA Conference Room.

ATTENDENCE:

Betsy Weppner , Chairperson
Maury Tepper

Mike Dreuth

Scott Croye

Dean Morrison

Lester Taylor

Tim Henderson

Paul Underwood

Ex Officio Members:
Major Warren Gaither, Director of Security
Captain Venessa Green, Liaison Officer

ABSENT WITHNOTICE:
Peter Kristian (out of town)

ABSENT WITHOUT NOTICE:
James Cooper

Minutes from the meeting of January 14, 2022 , were approved.

Announcements from the chair: Betsy reminded us that our next meeting would be held on
March 10 ,2022. She also reminded us of the Coffee with Peter to be held at the Plantation

House next Thursday morning.
Old Business: None

Major Gaither reviewed the security and safety activities report for December. There were 3
accidents. One of them involved minor injuries.

New Business: Maury noted that one of the accidents occurred at the intersection of Whooping

Crane and High Bluff. He noted that speeding was a factor since the offending driver admitted he
was going 35 to 40 MPM. Whooping Crane makes a curve at High Bluff and when a car is
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speeding there is not sufficient time for a car coming out of High Bluffto enter the roadway safely.
He suggested placing at stop sign on Whooping Crane to help control the speed of traffic there.
Since the speed limit drops to 30 MPH at General David Park, it would be easy to simply reduce
the speed limit to 30 MPH at High Bluff as an altemative to a new stop sign. There was a suggestion
that it might be possible to improve visibility by trimming the trees along Whooping Crane. This
matter needs further review.

General Manager Peter Kristian was out of town on business.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:12 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Mauwry M. Tepper
Secretary



